
A meeting was held on the 26th of January at 7.30 at the Chapel Vestry.  Present were Medwyn 

Roberts, Generys Roberts, Wyn Jones, Llyr Jones, Helen Jones, Eryl Evans (chairman) Peter Lewis and 

Carol Humphreys, apologies received from Gethin Jones.  The minutes were signed as correct. 

Matters arising 

Fencing of Football field – no work done, the clerk to make inquires. 

Rats – no update received. 

Christmas Tree – no tree was put up this time because of no electricity supply.  The council will 

invest in a battery operated lights for next time. 

 

Declaration of interest – not declaration. 

 

Correspondence, 

Cerrig y Drudion Education Foundation – letter sent to ask for a donation   £100.00 given. 

 

Cerrig y Drudion School – letter sent to ask for a donation towards the cost of a bus to Llangrannog 

in April  - £200.00 given. 

 

Hope House – letter asking for a donation  £100 given. 

 

Air Ambulance Wales – letter of thanks for our donation. 

 

HSBC 

 

Fire Works – invoice for the fire works back in November  £343.98  - paid. 

 

Welsh Water – invoice for water usage for the toilets.   £50.08 paid by DD. 

 

Conwy B Council -invoice for the lease of toilets from Conwy  £1.00 paid by DD. 

 

One voice Wales -invoice  for course that Helen Jones attended on line.  £30.00   paid. 

 

Conwy B Council – Last precept in the year  £1600.00. 

 

Any other matter 

Goal Posts  -  the clerk to make inquires for installing the goals by Myfyr Roberts. 

 

Community Council Risk Assessment -  adopted and signed by the Chairman. 

Cemetery Risk Assessment – adopted and signed by the Chairman. 

 

Y Gro – Council to make inquires to plan a new child play area down by the Gro. And to apply for 

grant funding from the Brenig Wind Farm Funds. 

 

The meeting ended at 8.30. 

Next meeting March 2022. 

 

 

Carol Humphreys  clerk. 

 


